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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 

 

To:   Jim Scholl, City Manager 

 

Through:   Patrick Wright 

Planning Director 

 

From:   Enid Torregrosa-Silva, MSHP 

   Historic Preservation Planner 

 

Meeting Date: October 3, 2017 

 

RE: Amendments to HARC Fee Schedule 

 

ACTION STATEMENT:   

 

Request: A resolution from the City Commission to revise current fees for 

applications processed by the Historic Architectural Review 

Commission. 

 

BACKGROUND:   

 

In February 20, 2013, the City Commission approved Resolution 13-056, amending 

Planning Department fees, including new application fees for Certificates of 

Appropriateness or “HARC applications”. The resolution established an application fee 

for all submittals of Certificates of Appropriateness, as well as a HARC final inspection 

fee to assure that the execution of a project is according to plans approved by HARC.  

 

In the past two years, the city has re- engineered the Building Department review process, 

by requesting specific departments to review construction plans to assure compliance 

with each field before obtaining a final building permit. This change puts the review of 

architectural details and preservation methodologies on construction plans under HARC 

staff rather than on the building department, who oversees Building Codes regulations. 

 

Also in the past years building department inspectors, who are trained to oversee building 

code issues rather than architectural details, have performed HARC final inspections. The 

increase of application fees as well as construction plans review fees for compliance with 

HARC regulations will generate necessary funds to cover the need of staff that can assure 

completeness, quality and compliance in proposed and executed projects, a work 

currently done by only two HARC staff members and the building department inspectors. 

 

Previous City Actions: 

  

October 16, 2013 City Commission Resolution 13-18 

   (HARC application and inspection fees) 
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February 20, 2013 City Commission Resolution 13-056 

(Amendment of Planning Department fees and addition of HARC 

fees for verification letter of historic status) 

July 2, 2008  City Commission Resolution 08-196 

(Amendment of Planning Department fees and HARC fees) 

 

 

Planning Staff Analysis: 

  

In the last fiscal year HARC’s staff reviewed 867 building permits applications in 

conformance with HARC regulations. In addition, HARC received 1,955 Certificate of 

Appropriateness applications. Among the 1,955 received applications, the Commission 

reviewed 131 projects, with application fees totaling $13,100. The Planning Department 

as well as HARC members opine that the actual $100.00 application fee does not cover 

all invested resources in projects that HARC reviews through meetings. All projects that 

are schedule to a HARC meeting are either projects that, do not comply with current 

guidelines, or projects that proposes changes to an existing building or site like 

alterations, additions, relocations or demolitions of contributing, historic or certain non-

historic buildings or structures. 

 

It  is staff’s observation that the City needs to recover a portion, not all, of the costs of 

providing HARC services provided to citizens recognizing that the Planning Department 

is not a self-funding enterprise district or cost center. It is important to clarify that fees for 

regular maintenance or small projects that comply with regulations, like painting a 

building or structure, changing rotted or damaged doors, windows, siding, roofing 

systems, mechanical equipment, or small projects like certain demolitions of non-historic 

structures, paving, pools and large maintenance projects, will not be changed under the 

requested amendments. 

 

In addition, these new HARC Schedule Fee provide specific types of projects and 

services citizens can find as part of the Historic Architectural Review Commission and 

their staff duties. It is the opinion of the Planning Department that the fee revisions will 

generate sufficient funds for future positions required by the HARC Commission to fulfill 

their duties as stipulated under the City’s Charter and the Land Development 

Regulations.  

 

Options/Advantages/Disadvantages:  

Option 1: Approve the proposed amendments to HARC fees. 

 

1. Consistency with the City’s Strategic Plan, Vision, and Mission: This 

action would provide enhanced services consistent with mission and vision 

of the City.  

 

2. Financial Impact:  There will be a direct positive impact to the City by 

providing better recovery of the costs of providing personnel for the HARC 

function to serve citizens. 
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Option 2:  Approve some of the fees or modify proposed fees. 

1. Consistency with the City’s Strategic Plan, Vision, and Mission: This 

action would provide enhanced services consistent with mission and vision 

of the City 

  

2. Financial Impact:  There will be a direct positive impact to the City by 

providing better recovery of the costs of providing personnel for the HARC 

function to serve citizens. 

 

Option 3:  Do not approve the addition of fees and fee clarification. 

1.  Consistency with the City’s Strategic Plan, Vision, and Mission:  This 

action would not be consistent with providing cost effective services for the 

citizens wherein the applicant for a discretionary service pays for that 

privilege. 

  

2. Financial Impact:  There would continue to be a negative impact on the 

fiscal health of the City in that fees are not collected for professional 

services provided. 

 

Recommendation 

 

The Planning Department recommends Option 1 of the proposed resolution to amend 

HARC fees. 


